TOWN OF LONG LAKE
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 12, 2024 Town Hall

The regular monthly Town Board meeting was called to order at 6:15 pm by Chairman Bob Moullette.
Supervisor |, Jeff Bauer, and Supervisor I, Terry O'Brien, were present, along with Clerk Debbie Bouma and
Treasurer Brenda Derousseau. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The Clerk confirmed the verification of
notices.

Approval of Minutes from October 8, 2024, Regular Board Meeting: Motion by O’Brien and seconded by
Moullette to approve the October 8, 2024, Regular Board Meeting minutes as presented. 3- Ayes. Motion
carried.

Approval of Financial Report: Motion by Bauer and seconded by O’Brien to accept the Treasurer's
Financial Report as presented. 3-Ayes. Motion carried.

Public Comment: Public Comments were held.

Adopt 2025 Town Budget: Motion by O’Brien and seconded by Bauer to Adopt the 2025 Town Budget as
presented for $463,292.04. 3-Ayes. Motion carried.

Discuss the Town Attorney's upcoming retirement: The Board discussed the issue and tabled it until the
December meeting.

Discuss/Action Road Projects: Motion by O’Brien and seconded by Moullette to place two-speed limit
signs on Pioneer Rd at the ends of town limits. 3- Ayes. Motion carried.

Public Comment on Agenda Items Only: Public comments on agenda items were held.

Reports of Town Officers
Debbie — The November General Election went well; we had an 89% turnout. One hundred five
absentees, five overseas voters, and four reissued absentee ballots for errors cost the town an
estimated $184 postage. Nineteen people requested early in-person voting by appointment. 15 calls
were made to the Wisconsin Elections Commission (WEC) to ensure voter eligibility because if you only
vote once in 3-4 years, you may be removed by the WEC for inactivity. Thanks to Jesse from the
Pioneer for bringing pizzas for the election workers.
Brenda — none
Jeff - | attended the Wisconsin Town Association with Bob and Debbie. | also toured North Burma Road
with L &L about what needs to be done. We have had calls about trespassing at the Town Gravel Pit. |
would also like to thank the Town’s Election Workers for the November General Election. They did a
great job, and it was a long day.
Terry — | would also like to thank the Town’s Election Workers from the November General Election.
Bob — There is a BFCED meeting on Thursday this week.

Correspondence: The correspondence was on the table for the Board members to review and will be kept
with the Clerk's meeting records.

Approve Vouchers for Payment: Motion by Bauer and second by O'Brien to pay vouchers # 6380-6400
and the EFT. 3- Ayes. Motion carried.

Adjournment: Motion from O'Brien and seconded by Bauer, the meeting was adjourned at 6:47 pm. 3-Ayes.
Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by
Debbie Bouma, Town Clerk



